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Operations Update



• City of Long Beach was awarded funding from Project Homekey Round 2. 
This will fund modular shelters at the MSC and a purchase of another Motel 
for non-congregate shelter. The recommendation to purchase another 
motel goes to Long Beach City Council on 9/13/22 for action. 

• Project Roomkey located at the Hyland Inn will was sunset on August 30th. 
We were able to transition all participants to other programs as well as 
shelters so that everyone had an option of a place to go. We will continue to 
work with Hyland Inn as part of the Encampment Resolution Program.

• Project Roomkey located at the Days Inn will be sunsetting at the end of this 
month, September 30th. Participants are actively being worked with on 
transition plans.

• LAHSA has released the Greater Los Angeles Homeless Count for 2022 

Operations Update



• First To Serve has been selected as the ABC operator and will begin sometime 
in the last two weeks of this month.

• Long Beach has been awarded funding through the Hilton Foundation 
to further our efforts around encampment engagement and the Encampment 
Resolution Fund program focusing on the Anaheim Corridor. There will be a 
new approach of providing field-based therapy and substance abuse 
counseling within a mobile therapy vehicle.

• Long Beach has received communication from the Los Angeles County 
Department of Health Services around matching ICMS services for any PSH 
programs submitted as a part of the Long Beach Unsheltered Homelessness 
NOFO programs. Services will be funded partially through CalAIM as well as 
other unrestricted dollars.

Operations Update



• Over 800 people have been matched to vouchers at this point

• 671 vouchers issued to date, with 478 that are active and searching

• 193 lease ups as of 9/6/22

• 349 people enrolled in ICMS as of 9/6/22

• Working to get at least 50% of vouchers leased up by the end of the 
year so that we are eligible for the potential of additional vouchers

Emergency Housing Vouchers 
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Paul Duncan

Homeless Services Bureau Manager
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